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To the Honorable Common Council %mﬁ\. ﬂi‘é*z'in
Of the City of Milwaukee Assistant City Attorneys

Room 205 — City Hall

RE: Communication from LINDA KIRCHEN
C.I. File. No. 1048-2023-1547

Dear Sir or Madam:

Ms. Linda Kirchen alleges that on July 5, 2023, she sustained sewer water back up
into her basement from a collapsed pipe and her sewer pipe had never been connected
to the MMSD sewer line, located at 521 N. 92nd Street. Ms. Kirchen submitted a
damage claim in the amount of $63,830.72, including but not limited to: fees for
excavation, associated repairs performed by her contractors Roto-Rooter and Mr.
Holland's Home Services, and man hours to properly connect her sewer pipe, plus
additional payments of 47 years for sewer related charges.

We have completed an investigation into this matter with both Milwaukee Water
Works and Infrastructure Sewer Maintenance Division. Our investigation reveals that
on July 19, 2023, Sewer Maintenance responded to a call regarding the sewer
connection located at 521 N. 92nd Street. A field investigator confirmed that the
lateral connection to the city's 8” sanitary sewer was working and connected properly.

Further maintenance records revealed a permit of 1977 showed evidence of
disconnecting plumbing fixtures from the septic tank and reconnected to the main
sewer. Additional maintenance records sewer exam 70117 of May 17, 2010, showed
evidence of an existing sewer connection for the subject location. Sewers
Maintenance further reported there were no other calls or work completed at the
subject location.
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The utility reported it charged correctly for water usage in accordance with the City of
Milwaukee Code of Ordinances and that municipal charges for solid waste, storm
water waste management, local and MMSD Sewer treatment were not related to the
sewer lateral issues alleged in this claim and were billed properly.

It is our position that the City is not liable for damages in this claim. Accordingly, we
recommend that the claim be denied.

Very truly yours,
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